
 

 

Dear Parents, 

This is our second last newsletter for the term. It is a busy three and a half weeks coming up. Don’t forget 

to purchase your musical tickets this week. Tickets that are not purchased this week will be made available 

from Monday for families to purchase in addition to their 2 per family limit. So please ensure you don’t 

miss out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secondhand Uniforms 

There are also some second-hand uniforms available. Please contact the front office if you would like 

further information.  
 

Christmas Hamper - This term the P&C will be collecting items for their Christmas hamper raffle. 

We would appreciate every family donating some QUALITY NON-PERISAHBLE items that can be put 

together for our annual raffle. Raffle tickets will be sent home for each family to sell/buy and they will 

also be available at our Presentation and Year 6 Graduation events. Price is $2 each or 3 for $5 

Please send your items into the front office.  Raffle will be drawn on Thursday 15th December in time 

for our Christmas holidays!  

Presentation Day – Monday 5th December 12pm - Our Presentation Day will be held on Monday 

5th December. Everyone is welcome to attend. As we are performing a whole school musical the 

following week, the only performance for the day will be our Opera House recorder group. 

Parents/Carers will receive an invitation if their child is receiving an award. We look forward to 

celebrating our student’s achievements. 

Year 6 Graduation Assembly –Thursday 8th December - A special assembly will be held for Year 

6 on Thursday 8th December. The year 6 students will be treated to special awards, cake, and the year 6 

video, showcasing their time at Perthville and the changes that have occurred throughout their time with 

us. An invite will be sent to all families.  
 

Year 6 Big Day Out –Monday 12th December - -Year 6 will enjoy their big day out on Monday 12th 

December. Permission note and invoice was sent home with each child on Monday.  

 

Year 6 to Denison College – Kelso & Bathurst - A statewide transition day will be held on 

Wednesday 30th November. Transport to and from this event is by private arrangement. Canteen facilities 

are available. As we head towards the end of the year, these days are ONLY for students attending Kelso 

or Bathurst HS. 
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their name on it? 
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Hold the date 

 Re OPENING OF PERTHVILLE HALL 

Thursday 8th December  

 6pm 

Christmas Carols 

Musicians, duets by children, trumpet solo 

and a visit by Santa 

BYO finger food (please, no alcohol) 

02 6337 2827 

John Troller is asking if any students would like to book a slot to tell a Poem or perhaps sing a 

Christmas carol. Please contact John before the event to let him know. 

Footsteps Christmas Disco – Last Day Friday 16th December – Gold Coin 

Even though Footsteps had to postpone our lessons this term, we have been able to secure an online 

Christmas Disco. This will be held on the Last day Friday 16th December. Students are encouraged to 

wear their best Chrissy outfit and suitable shoes. The discos will be held in the COLA for K-2 and then 

3-6. The leaders also ask each child to bring in a gold coin in support of Mrs Cole’s ongoing treatment. 

  

 

Also Available on the last day will also be Banana 

Smoothies!  $2.00 

 

 
 

Iceblocks $1each 

Tuesdays and Thursdays  
 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND 

Please bring in a  

gold coin  

 

   

http://www.glutenfreealchemist.com/2016/12/tis-season-of-parties-buffets-and.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


Semester Two Reports - sent home Tuesday 13th December 

Teacher are finalising their reports and portfolios. These will be sent home on Tuesday of Week 10. 

➢ Each Key Learning Area (KLA) will have a Limited to Outstanding grade. Remember a SOUND 

means that the child has learnt everything they have been taught this semester. To get HIGH or 

OUTSTANDING the child must be showing work beyond that level 

➢ Also, an important point is that we work in stages. This means that when a child enters Year 1, 

Year 3 and Year 5 they are at the very beginning of 2 years of learning. If they receive a SOUND, then 

they are doing well as the learning of that concept takes place over the 2 years. 

• Early Stage 1 is Kindergarten over 1 year.  

• Stage 1 is Years 1 and 2 (over 2 years). 

• Stage 2 is Years 3 and 4 (over 2 years) 

• Stage 3 is Years 5 and 6 (over 2 years). 

➢ Effort score. 1 being ‘limited effort’ to 5 being ‘tries their best at all times’. 

 
Band in 2023 

Perthville offers band lessons for students in Years 2 – 6 however we need 15 members for this program 

to return in 2023. So that we can identify those that are interested and willing to have band as an option 

for their child, we need the note following returned asap. 

 
Swimming 

What a wonderful start to lessons. Well done to all students for trying hard to learn some new skills and 

practice things that are sometimes hard to master. It’s been also wonderful to watch our squad group 

getting stuck into fitness and stroke technique. 

   

 

 



 

 

 

 



PLEASE KEEP THIS CALENDER IN A HANDY SPOT AND ADD TO IT EACH FORTNIGHT 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

7 
21st-25th 

Swimming 

 

All Library 

Books Returned 

Please 

 

 Newsletter 

 

 Scripture 

 

8 
28th-2nd 

DECEMBER 

Swimming  

 

All Library 

Books Returned 

Please 

 

 Yr 6 Transition 

Day 

 Ball Games 

 

9 
5TH-9th 

Presentation 

Day 

12pm 

 

 Newsletter 

 

Year 6 

Graduation 

12pm 

Scripture 

Christmas 

Service 

10 
12th-16th 

Year 6 Big Day 

Out 

Reports 

Home 

Musical 

12pm 

Musical 

12pm 

Last day Students 

Christmas Disco  

 

Gold Coin and $2 

for Banana 

Smoothie 

11 SDD 

Last day teachers 

 

 

   

2023 Dates 

Week 1 

Friday 27th January - Staff Return – 1st Staff development Day 

Week 2 

Monday 30th January – 2nd Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 31st January – Years 1- 6 return 

Tuesday 31st January – Kindergarten have a staggered start to school 

Thursday 2nd February – ALL Kindergarten Start school  

Week 3 

Tuesday 7th February – Family Picnic Afternoon 

Friday 10th February – Swimming Carnival 8 years + 

Tuesday 14th February – 6pm 150 Year Anniversary Meeting & 7pm P&C  

https://freepngimg.com/png/16933-swimming-png-pic
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://freepngimg.com/png/16933-swimming-png-pic
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


 

                

Music Program 2023 

Expressions of Interest 

 

Creative and Practical Arts (Music, Visual Arts, Drama, Dance) is a Key Learning area and 

is taught weekly to all students K-6 as part of our normal curriculum.  

However, we also offer an opportunity to join our concert band program. 

 

To make this program worthwhile, we need approximately 15 members. If we have 15 

members, we will have a Junior Jazz Band next year. Initially, your child will attend group 

lessons and once they are competent will join the Jazz Band. There are many opportunities 

for your child to perform throughout the year and the confidence they get from being in 

the school band is amazing.  

 

Could you please indicate below if your child is interested or will be continuing with our Band 

Program. 

 

My child _____________________ is interested in learning/ continuing with the -  

 

Saxophone   Trumpet      Trombone           

 

Our band program does require a commitment and there are fees of approximately $100 per 

term. Instrument hire is $50 per term.  

 

 

Thank you 

 

Georgia Yordanoff – Band Co-Ordinator 

     


